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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

March 4, 2019
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman Reuben at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben were present. Villar was absent
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Chairman Reuben stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Anthony Tobolski

Field Engineer


A. Steven Fabietti

Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on February 19, 2019 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2019-27, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account…. $67,976.25”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2019-28, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $288,210.65”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that today we received the permit for DEP for Contract No. 6 which is for a number of miscellaneous pipeline repairs around the city plus the extension on West Landis Avenue past Shop Rite going a little past Orchard. There are also some other things in that area.
We signed Contract 3B and we still have to get 3A signed. There is no notice to proceed as of yet since they still owe us their performance bond and the initial manning report. 
Wednesday we had a burn. On Monday, the hard wind dried out the forest and we had a perfect east wind and kept the smoke off of Route 55. You have to jump on it when it happens. It worked really well. You see what happens in California because they never burn. We’re controlling the growth and keeping it from ripping across the site. That happened here about 40 or 50 years ago. You couldn’t get to it and now you have 55 as a barrier.

April 6th is kind of an Earth Day Field Day event and we have the boy scouts and 4H. They help out with the planting. We had a progress meeting last week with the contractor on the plant. Things continue to move and we still have some issues on shop drawings and submittals that we are working out. 

Field Engineer

Anthony Tobolski reported that Mobile Dredging has started lining the sewer mains in the Industrial Park. They started on the south end as of this morning and have lined 2100 feet of main. They should be done the main lining by Friday of this week and they will start lining the laterals.
Dennis stated that this will structurally reinforce and chemically resist. Joe Reuben asked if the area was videoed and Anthony stated that it was. It was also cleaned and we had a section that actually collapsed years ago and once it collapses, with all of the sand and water, it just keeps coming in and you can’t get to it. You have 400 feet where you don’t know where the break is and luckily no one was tied into that section. It’s right by Casa DiBertacchi where the 15 inch runs behind the curb. It continued down there and everyone downstream continued to the pump station. That was the only place that we had where we could get lucky. Dennis stated that we had a cross connection there. That’s where they laid it and it was too high and it’s flowing across but it has to back up first before it flows. This is in Contract No. 6 to do that final repair.
Solicitor:   No Report
Chairman:  No Report
Issues and Correspondence:  None
Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis stated that we have two new staff members at the farm, two here and our intern started Friday from Rowan University and he’ll be working with Anthony and Bernie laying out the SPCA project. We’re ready. Every time I see County folks, they tell me they’re working on that agreement. It’s up to the County to get us an Interlocal Services Agreement. We getting specs together so when the day comes, it’s ready and they’ll tell us who’s paying for it so we can put it together as a bid package.
There’s a neighborhood not too far from here off of Chestnut. Last year it was 18 to 20 inches above normal. That neighborhood was either built in 1967 or the 1977 sewer project. Five streets settled where the trench is where we are in the middle of the street.

It’s 50 years old but it follows our pipeline. The soils became super saturated even though they may have been compacted at 90-95%. I do want to TV it first to make sure we don’t have an open joint that the ground water came in and washed out the joint. Anthony stated that it’s the four outer streets of that neighborhood. It’s 6 to 8 feet wide and 6 inches to a foot. We’re working on plans and specs for this project. We’ll take out the asphalt, dig down a couple of feet, fill it with crushed concrete and do asphalt on the top to bridge it and give it better support. Hopefully whatever wasn’t compacted and settled is done settling. Anthony stated it’s getting worse and Dennis stated it needs to be taken care of. This will be a project coming up for the future. It will be a bid package and we’ll do it all in house.
Budget/Finance:   No Report
Human Resources  
Dennis reported again that all positions are filled at this point and our intern has started on Friday.

Public Relations:  
Dennis stated that the Authority was part of a team that was in DC for Cumberland County. It came off well and we went to see our Congressman and his office. There was a hospitality suite and dinner and the cost is basically a business card for a door prize and it all goes to the County Economic Development Office. We received good recognition and we had our name on the power point as one of the sponsors and also on the cards given out to everyone as a sponsor. 

We had the LoBiondo leaving and Van Drew coming in breakfast and I introduced Frank at the breakfast.
Insurance Committee:  No Report with the exception of a scheduled meeting with the people from Willis and Colson and Gosweiler to start the commercial liability renewal.
Allocations/Administration:   No Report
Old Business: None
New Business:  None
Adjournment: 

At 6:09 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.






THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

                                                            ____________________________________






CARLOS VILLAR, Secretary
